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2008 Annual Meeting Highlights 
This year's 21st Annual CPFI meeting started off with 

CPFI members and medical missionaries Raymond and 
Sylvia Skinner who spoke on "Practicing Pharmacy in the 
Solomon Islands." We can not thank Ray and Sylvia enough 
for donating their time and talents. 

There were 69 pharmacists, 27 students, and 52 family 
members for a total attendance of 148. Monday morning 
started with stimulating CE topics, followed with a night at 
the Flying W Ranch. The closing banquet was nera on Tues­
day night, followed by singing hymns in God's great out­
doors. Thanks to Brian Dial and Chris Phillips for their gifts 
at the piano. I recommend that you mark your calendars 
now for next year's meeting at Palm Beach Atlantic Univer­
sity, West Palm Beach, FL June 21 to 23 (Board Meeting the 
19th and 20th). Board meetings are open to all members. 

We had a total of 27 pharmacy students in attendance 
from the following schools: 

Mercer University, Midwestern University, North Dakota 
University, Palm Beach Atlantic University, Shenandoah Uni­
versity, St. John Fisher College, Texas Tech University, Uni­
versity of Charleston-West Virginia, University of Colorado, 
University of Iowa, University of Kansas, University of 
Oklahoma, University of Pittsburgh, USP-Philadelphia, and 
Wingate University. It was great to spend time with such 
young, energetic and bright students. Thanks to the CPFI 

- memoer-s' contributions, we were ableto give each student 
who signed up for assistance $146.19 to help with their meet­
ing expenses this year. We would like to continue to provide 
support for student travel for next year's meeting. If you 
would like to contribute to the student fund, please send a 
check to CPFI and write "student travel fund" in the memo 
section. All money collected will be distributed to students 
who attend the annual meeting next year. Thank you for 
your wiliness to invest in the future of CPFI. 

welcome New CPFI Assistant Director Nena Lindrose 
Nena's background is primarily in the legal field where she something new. One thing she has learned from Matthew 14 is 

worked for 15 years as a paralegal in a variety of areas of the in order to be more Christ like, she must keep her eyes on 
law including Environmental Law, Insurance Defense and Per­ Christ. As soon as she takes her eyes off of Him, she 
sonal Injury. Nena earned an Associate Degree in Legal Stud­ sinks ... and then she is sunk! It is a lesson that she must learn 
ies from Palm Beach Community College. She is planning to daily and will probably always be learning. 
pursue a Bachelor's Degree at PBAU in Organizational Man­
agement as part of their evening program. She also holds a 

rpCl l~a te 1i ('en se <
of Florida. 

Nena attends a small church in West Palm Beach and 
teaches a youth group at her church on Sunday evenings. She 
is a volunteer for the American Red Cross and a State Certi­
fied Guardian Ad Litem. 

She has two beautiful cats, Lovie and Thurston Howell III 
(can you tell which TV show she likes?). In her spare time she 
likes to go bicycling, hiking (which she states in FL she 
doesn't get to do much) and swimming. 

Although she has many favorite scripture passages, Mat­
thew 14:25-31 is especially personal to her. Over the years 
God has spoken to her many times with these verses espe­
cially in times of trouble or when a decision must be made. 
Every time He points her to this scripture He shows her 

mci a ma ssa ge therapy 1i cense in the Sta te -li;.;,-'rr .....;=:~~..;;..::.;:---=----=--I~....:...'t.:~~~~!=..:L:-! 
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GHO UPCOMING TRIPS: 
GHO must have applications complete with all credentials, travel 

permission form, and waiver to be considered for acceptance to the trip. 

Dates Location Spclty/Status 
Sept 6 - 20 zambia urgent Need 

Sept 13 - 21 Nicaragua urgent Need 

Sept 25 - Oct 5 Ghana urgent Need 

Oct 10 - 24 China urgent Need 

Oct 11 - 25 Ecuador 

Oct 18 - 26 Mexico 

Oct 18 - 26 Dominican Republic 

Oct 18 - 26 Nicaragua 

Oct 25 - Nov 2 Mexico GYN SURGERY 

Oct 31 - NOV 14 India 
Nov 1 - 9 Nicaragua Human Trafficking 
Relief 
Nov 8 - 15 Mexico 
Nov 15 - 23 Guatemala GENERAL SURGERY 

Dec 6 - 14 Nicaragua 

2009 

Jan 10 - 17 Mexico 

Jan 10 - 18 Mexico 

Jan 19 - 30 Liberia 

Jan 24 - Feb 7 Ecuador 
Jan 29 - Feb 12 Ethiopia 

Feb 7 - 21 Honduras 

Feb 28 - Mar 8 Haiti 

March 6 - 15 Vietnam 

March7-15 Nicaragua 

Mar 28 - Apr 5 Mexico 
April 18 - 26 Nicaragua 

Apr 18 - May 2 Ecuador GYN SURGERY 
May 23 - 31 Nicaragua 

Nov 5 - 15 Ethiopia 

For more information on these mission trips, call 
423-844-1000 or e-mail gho@cmdahonze.org or the Christian 
Medical and Den tal Association (CMDA) at 888-230-2637. 
You can (llso contact Ron Herman, ronherman@mchsi.com to 
learn more about short-term missiol1 trips. 

Global Missions 
Health Conference 

November 13-15, 2008 
Louisville, Kentucky 

Join us in Louisville, KY from November 13-15 for one 
of the largest medical missions conferences in the world. 
Now in its 13th year, this conference draws over 2000 
participants, including over 600 students from around 
the country. Continuing Education (CE) is available for 
pharmacists, in addition to other practitioners. For more 
details, see the website at: www.medicalmissions.com. 

GHO HAS THE FOLLOWING 
URGENT NEEDS: 
Where: Lusaka, Zambia Sept 6 - 20 

Who: primary Care Physicians, Dentists, Hygienists, PA's, NP'S, 

Nurses, Physical Therapists, Logistics (non-medical helpers) 

Status: Accepting applications 

Project Fee: $1,750 plus international airfare (subject to change) 

Team Leader: Doug Hornok, CMDA Central Regional Director 


Where: Condega, Nicaragua Sept 13 - 21 

Who: PhYSician, Dentists, Dental Hygienists, Pharmacists, 

Physical Therapists, Nurses, Pharmacists and Logistics (non­

medical helpers) 

Status: Accepting applications 

Project Fee: $1,200 plus international airfare (subject to change) 

Team Leader: Frank Imbarrato, MD 


Where: Sogakope, Ghana Sept 26 - Oct 5 

Who: primary Care Physicians, Dentists, Hygienists, PA's, NP's, 

Nurses, Physical Therapists, Logistics (non-medical helpers) 

Status: Accepting applications 

project Fee: $1,750 plus international airfare (subject to change) 

Team Leader: Dwain Illman, MD 


Where: China, Oct 10 - 24 

Who: Primary Care Physicians who can train National Doctors 

Status: Accepting applications 

Project Fee: $1,550 plus international airfare (subject to change) 

Team Leader: Sam Molind, DMD 

If you have any further questions, please contact GHO at (423) 

844-1000 or gho@cmda.org. 


GHO is 110 longer accepting applicatiolls for" closed" trips. 

*All trips welcome Physicians, Dentists, Pharmacists, Physiciall Assis­


tallts, Physical Therapists, Optometrists, Nurses, Techs, Stlldellts, 

interpreters, alld NOIl-MediCllI volunteers ullless noted as a specialty team. 


For more information, call 423-844-1000 or el1lail gho((Jlcmda.org. 


ways You Can Get 
Involved in CPFI 

1. Visit a local school/college CPFI student affiliated group 
• Students truly value having professional members visit 

their group to provide guidance, ways to incorporate 
faith in your practice, and so forth. 

• For more information contact Julie Lynch McDonald at 
Julie.CPFI@gmail.com 

2. Host a prayer breakfast at your state pharmacy meeting 
• 	For more information contact Mande Williams at 

mandepadg@yahoo.com 

3. Write an article for publication in the journal or newsletter 
• 	 For more information contact Mary Ferrill at 

Mary_Ferrill@pba.edu 

4. Share about the organization with your coworkers 

As always your prayers and dues are critical to CPFI! 

mailto:Ferrill@pba.edu
mailto:mandepadg@yahoo.com
mailto:Julie.CPFI@gmail.com
http:gho((Jlcmda.org
mailto:gho@cmda.org
http:www.medicalmissions.com
mailto:ronherman@mchsi.com
mailto:gho@cmdahonze.org
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National Student Council Begins Year TWo 


The National Student Council (NSC) completed the first 
year with much success! The activities completed by the 
NSC encouraged and facilitated fellowship between Chris­
tian pharmacy students across the country. There were 40 
college campuses participating in the council during the 
2007-2008 academic year. In November, the NSC partici­
pated in a nationwide student based outreach with Opera­
tion Christmas Child . During the spring semester, the coun­
cil created a "Suggestions for Your CPFI Student Affiliated 
Group" guidebook that contains information on potential 
officer positions, suggestions for advisors, example mission 
statements, ideas for fellowship, and other valuable sugges­
tions provided by multiple colleges (the guidebook can be 
viewed at www.cpfi.org) . Furthermore, the NCS coordinated 
a student session at the CPFI Annual Meeting. 

or ifyou are interest in starting a student group at your university 
please emaiIJulie.cpfi@gmail.com. 

Much thanks to the 2007-2008 National Student Council rep­
resentatives: Jennifer Reardon (Campbell University), Lindsay 
Dunham (Drake University), Allison Robertson (Kansas Uni­
versity), Whitney Deal (Mercer University), Lisa Brown (Mid­
western University at Glendale), SmithaMathew (NOVA South­
eastern University), Monica Vargas (NOVA Southeastern Uni­
versity at West Palm Beach), Mandy Carlson (Ohio Northern 
University), Andrea Tribuzi (Ohio State University), Christine 
Kewallal (Palm Beach Atlantic University), Lauren Ressel 
(Purdue University), Brittney Wilder (Samford University), 
Jason Liao (Shenandoah University), Shelly Thompson and 
Betty Morris (South University), Joshua Miller (Southwestern 
Oklahoma State), Madoussou Kane (St. John Fisher College), 

During the 2008-2009 ~ademjgear, Whitney Deal from M.:=e-"..r-_--'T=.ci""lTI'-'-'-W..c..eigle m~xas Tech Univ~r~knnifer DunklgJTexas Tecll 
cer University, will be the chair of the National Student Council. 
If your shldent group has not participated or would like more 
information please contact Whitney.K.Deal@student.mercer.edu 

Board Members 
Executive, Fred Eckel 
Chapel Hill, NC, 919-967-2237, 
fred@ncpharmacists.org 
President, Herbert Hames 
Columbia, SC, 803-772-4636, 
Hamesherb@aol .com 
Vice president, Gregory Carlson 
stuart, VA, 276-694-7411 , 
gccarlson@hotmail.com 
Secretary Pitt Phillips 
Crouse, NC, 704-735-6127, 
pittphillips@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer, Wayne Rinehart 
Matthews, NC, 704-846-8613, 
wnc333@aol.com 
Founder Emeritus, Warren 
Weaver 
Richmond, VA, 804-285-0544, 
weweaverrx@ren.com 
Board Member, Keith Allhands 
Dillsboro, IN, 812-534-3923, 

Board Member, Mary Ferrill 
West Palm Beach, FL, 561-803-2736 
MARYJERRILL@pba.edu 
Board Member, Ronald Herman 
Iowa City, lA, 319-354-2195, 
Ronald-A-Herman@uiowa.edu 
Board Member, Dan Hussar 
Newtown square PA, 
215-596-8880 
danandsue3@verizon.net 
Board Member, Mark Johnson 
Winchester, VA, 540-545-7218, 
Mjohnson@su.edu 
Board Member, Eugene (Gene) Lutz 
Altoona, lA, 515-967-6260, 
lutzrx@prarienet.net 
Board Member, Daniel Spadaro 
Little Rock, AR, 501-686-6491 , 
spadarodanielc@uams.edu 
Board Member, Julie Lynch 
McDonald 

k~@Q~~~------------~~~~~,~·~~~~--------;--
Board Member, Christine Birnie 
Fairport, NY, 585-747-6504, 
cbirnie@sjfc.edu 
Board Member, Dana Brown 
Wellington, FL, 561-803-2734, 
DANA_BROWN@pba.edu 

Board Member, Daniel Brown 
West Palm Beach, FL, 
561-803-2702, 
DANIEL_BROWN@pba.edu 
Board Member, Barbara Camp 
Rock Hill, SC, 803-329-6885 ext. 2, 
babsarrb@aol .com 
Board Member, John Cowley 
Hampton, VA, 757-851 -6225, 
jdcowleyjr@verizon.net 
Board Member, Luigi De Boni 
Princeton, WV, 304-487-0028, 
forluigi@juno.com 
Board Member, Stephen Eckel 
Chapel Hill, NC,919-966-5749, 
seckel@unch.unc.edu 
seckel@nc.rr.com 

Julie.CPFI@gmail.com 
Board Member, Russell Yount 
Liberty, MO, 816-407-1246, 
rxdadx4@yahoo.com 
Editor, Mary Ferrill 
West Palm Beach, FL, 561 -803-2736, 
mary-ferrill@pba.edu 
Assistant Editor, Bertil Wagner 
Milltown, NJ 908-704-4038, 
wagnerfotboll@netscape.net 
Assistant Editor, Kristin Weitzel 
Orange Park, FL, 904-213-8489, 
kristin .weitzel@gmail .com 
Assistant Editor, Rowland J. Elwell 
Schenectady, NY, 518-334-0654 
relwell@amgen.com 
Editor Emeritus, Norma Robinson 
Lyndon, KS, 785-828-3174, 
notyourgrandmothersquilts@yahoo.com 
printing: universal Printing 
276-466-9311, universal@bvunet.net 
Design and Layout: Bigdawg Design 
stacyj@bigdawgdesign.com, 
www.bigdawgdesign.com 

University at Abilene), Ashley Hicks (University of Appala­
chia), Danielle Russell (University of Arizona), Lauren Byrns 
(University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences) , Shelley 
Schliesser (University of Charleston West Virginia), Brooke 
Glasmann (University of Colorado Health Sciences), Lauren 
Carter (University of Florida), Matthew Jinks (University of 
Florida at Jacksonville), Beki Nickens (University of Florida at 
Orlando), Tayo Isola (University of Georgia), Johnna Dees (Uni­
versity of Houston), Marco Vidaurri (University of Incarnate 
Word), Julie Cooper (University of Kentucky), Dan Kim (Uni­
versity of Maryland), Dr. Robert Doerksen (UniversHy of Mis­
sissippi), James Lagasca (University of North Carolina), Jes­
sica Goure (University of Oklahoma), Sam Eckel (University 
of the Sciences in Philadelphia), Megan Womack (University 
of South Carolina), Kim Sherman (University of Wisconsin at 
Madison), David Clopton (Virginia Commonwealth Univer­
sity), Dr. Calvin Brister (West Virginia University), Beth 
Clements & Carrie Griffiths (Wingate University), and P4liai­
son Mande Williams (Wingate University) . 

It has been a true joy to work with each of you - Julie 
Lynch McDonald! 

Fellowship International 

Invites You and Your Friends to a Luncheon 

Tuesday, Oclober 21 . 2008 
in Loui s, iIIe, Kentucky 

Join you r I:olkagu..: ... for lunl·h. fellowshi p a nd to hear 

Aaron William Calhoun MD 

Dr. Ca lho un rCl:cived hi ... MD frum Jo hn ... I lopk ill ... School or Mcdil:ine and completed ... 
Fe llow~h ip in P'edbtrie Critical Carc ,It C lu ldrcn· ... I lospitai of Boston . Il arvard 
Un ivers ity . J Ie i ... currently an AucIH.hng I'h y ... ician in t h ..: P..:diatrie Intens ive Care Unit at 

Kos:'lIr C h ih.Jrc n· s Il ospila l III LQtlis" ille. Kentucky _ I Ie I'" a l<;o an Assista nt Professor 01 
P..:d ia trics ot th e u nl vcrs ity o f L O llI S \ Ilk. li e is 11 memb-.:r of tht.: C h rist ian Mcdlcal and 
Denta l Association. Society olCritica l Care M l!J ic int.:, Ameri..:an AC;KkIllY of P<.!d l:ltril:s. 
and the American Medical Assoc iat ion . Onc of hi,> cum:nt fu ndcd n.:'ic;u·c h p roj ects 
in vo lves a fe,.... ,bil lty study fo r ..:omp ll' tc integra tion of ,I ... imu ill ti oll l!Cll l!.:r into act ive 
in tensive care workspace. 

Ma rk your ca lendar a nd pl a n to a tt end th is impon a nl event 

Louisville Marriott Downtown 
Rose Meeting Room 
Tuesday, October 21 
12:00 Noon to 1:30pm 

D ue to hm ll..:d seatin g . re servatio ns a rc- requested by Oc tuber I< Pl ease RSV P via c-ma il 
to cpli -fel lowshm(acbfls tlan itypha nll::lcy.o rg or c:. 11 5 131793-3555 and ask for Dcbbil!. 
T hc cost of the mea l IS und.:__ rwritte n; howe ve r, don::l ti o ns to e PFl arc IIl vllcd 

Thi.. IUllcheon COinc ide.. with th..: ACC r Annu; ll Meeting 10 , ICCOm lll<ximc cli nll.:al pharl1lUcl .. h 

illt erc~ ted il\ its con tent ; However, the ACep docs not sponsor or entlol"'ie Ihb event . n~lr i ~ there 
tiny connct:\lon ~~ illl the ACeI'. 

http:cpli-fellowshm(acbflstlanityphanll::lcy.org
http:www.bigdawgdesign.com
mailto:stacyj@bigdawgdesign.com
mailto:universal@bvunet.net
mailto:notyourgrandmothersquilts@yahoo.com
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mailto:kristin.weitzel@gmail.com
mailto:wagnerfotboll@netscape.net
mailto:mary-ferrill@pba.edu
mailto:rxdadx4@yahoo.com
mailto:Julie.CPFI@gmail.com
mailto:seckel@nc.rr.com
mailto:seckel@unch.unc.edu
mailto:forluigi@juno.com
mailto:jdcowleyjr@verizon.net
mailto:babsarrb@aol.com
mailto:DANIEL_BROWN@pba.edu
mailto:DANA_BROWN@pba.edu
mailto:cbirnie@sjfc.edu
mailto:spadarodanielc@uams.edu
mailto:lutzrx@prarienet.net
mailto:Mjohnson@su.edu
mailto:danandsue3@verizon.net
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mailto:JERRILL@pba.edu
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mailto:pittphillips@bellsouth.net
mailto:gccarlson@hotmail.com
mailto:fred@ncpharmacists.org
mailto:Whitney.K.Deal@student.mercer.edu
mailto:emaiIJulie.cpfi@gmail.com
http:www.cpfi.org
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How To Measure Success with 

CPFI Student Affiliated Groups? 


The Students Appeal for Professional Member Support 
I can tell you in one year CPFI has grown from having stu­

dent affiliated groups at 31 universities to 48 plus gaining 
firm contacts at an additional 11 universities. And I can tell 
you for the first time CPFI students joined nationwide to con­
tribute shoeboxes for Operation Christmas Child in Novem­
ber of 2007, which resulted in more than 670 boxes being sent 
to children in need. But, is this how we measure success? I 
would say true success is much more difficult to describe and 
quantify because it is the transforming of individual lives. 
Success is seen in a pharmacy student in Georgia who for­
merly opposed organized religion, but in a time of crisis they 
reach out to their college'S CPFI student group. It is evident 
in the "lukewarm" Christian student who attended their local 
CPFI student group Bible studies, which resulted in a deci­
sion to serve as a full-time missionary pharmacist. It is ap­
parent in the CPFI student in Arizona who stops and prays 
with classmates prior to each major exam. I could go on 
about student mission trips to Uganda and countless other 
individual stories; however I think the point is made. 

In my opinion, there is no question God is accomplishing 
much through CPFI student affiliated groups at universities 
nationwide. Nonetheless, there is still room for growth and 
support is needed. An example of this is a PI student in Cali­
fornia who recently contacted CPFI stating "she was reaching 
out in a void" for Christian support. The CPFI Board of Di­
rectors and a group of recent graduates are making efforts to 
meet the needs of student groups. Moreover, students des­
perately desire for professional members who are willing to 
volunteer as a guest speaker and/or mentor. They want local 
professional members to share their struggles, teach them 
how to keep a balanced life, and tell them how to incorporate 
faith in their profession. At the CPFI Annual Meeting, we 
were blessed to have nine professional members volunteer, 
but many more are needed. 

If you are interested, please contact Julie Lynch 
McDonald: Julie.cpfi@gmail.com today for we are not prom­
ised tomorrow. 

volunteers Begin work to Develop CPFI Student Affiliated 

A group of recent graduates recently joined in a Board of 

Director's approved effort to further CPFI shldent groups dur­
ing this exciting time of growth. The following details the vol­
unteers and their roles in this effort. Please feel free to contact 
any of these volunteers. Additionally, we are looking for more 
volunteers to join in this effort, if interested please contact 
Julie.CPFI@gmail.com. 

Julie Lynch McDonald (Palm Beach Atlantic University 
Graduate) Julie.cpfi@gmail.com 

• 	Assist students and/or faculty who contact CPFI with a 
desire to initiate a new student group. 

• Coordinate/encourage professional members and local Shl­
dent affiliated group interaction (guest speakers, mentoring, 
etc.). 

• 	Contact student affiliated group advisers in August and 
January. 

Cimeon Koebel (Mercer University Graduate) 
Cimeon.koebel@student.mercer.edu 

• Work towards creating shldent affiliated group regional 
support networks with regions gathering socially, collabo­
rating on projects, hosting regional retreats, and so forth. 

Mande Williams (Wingate University Graduate) 
Mandepadg@yahoo.com 

• State Prayer Breakfasts Point-Person: spend first year be­
coming orientated with the prayer breakfasts that currently 
occur, developing a prayer breakfast checklist/how to docu­

ment, and assisting in publicizing the breakfasts. In the fol­
lowing years, she would like to take a more active role in 
perusing breakfasts in new states and incorporating student 
groups in hosting. 

Brooke Bergmann (Palm Beach Atlantic University Gradu­
ate) Brooke_Bergmann@pba.edu 

• 	Coordinate P4 CPFI Rotation Promotion: Annually con­
tact each active shldent group to provide pens or other items 
for the P4s to bring with them on rotations in an effort to 
promote CPFI. 

Lisa Brown (Midwestern University at Glendale Graduate) 
lisab413~llcox.net 

• Contact recent graduates to congratulate them, determine 
their practice site, determine how CPFI can serve them, and 
inform them of the reduced membership rate following 
graduation. 

Faith Script Newsletter and 

Christianity & Pharmacy Journal 


Submission Deadlines 

The deadlines for each edition of the newsletter and journal are listed 
below. We welcome articles with a Christian focus. 
Newsletter #1: Newsletter #2: Fall Journal: 
November 15 February 1 July 1 
Spring Journal: Newsletter #3: Newsletter #4: 
December 1 June 1 September 1 

http:lisab413~llcox.net
mailto:Brooke_Bergmann@pba.edu
mailto:Mandepadg@yahoo.com
mailto:Cimeon.koebel@student.mercer.edu
mailto:Julie.cpfi@gmail.com
mailto:Julie.CPFI@gmail.com
mailto:Julie.cpfi@gmail.com

